Dear Colleagues,

CUNY has announced our university-wide upgrade from Blackboard 8.0 to Blackboard 9.1.  Planning, preparations, and testing for the upgrade have begun and will continue over the next several months. CUNY's first semester on the new version of Blackboard is scheduled for Summer 2012.

A project team comprised of representatives from Blackboard, CUNY's Office of Computing and Information Services, and faculty and staff from throughout CUNY has been formed and work on the upgrade has begun in earnest.

1 - LaGuardia CC. Blackboard Support team is taking an active role in this effort. Melina Vargas is serving on Blackboard CUNY Committee overseeing the upgrade and co-chairing the communications subcommittee. 

As part of this testing, few current online instructors have volunteered to have their courses transitioned over to a test site and will be able to work in this Bb 9.1 "sandbox."  Jetmir Troshani Training Coordinator has already attended training on the changes to the user experience in the new version, which are significant.

While we are still in the early stages of the project, we have been developing an upgrade strategy and a rough plan is in place.

2 - Over the next few months, the Blackboard Support team will be working on updating the content on our website. The training team has put together new workshop offerings for Bb 9.1. A "Sneak Peak at Bb 9.1" video demonstration, slide show of "What is new in Bb v 9.1?", as well as a  FAQ's page that has all the answers of this process is featured in the LaGuardia Blackboard website located at: http://www.laguardia.edu/Departments/ISMD/BlackBoard/Blackboard-9-1/

3 - Faculty training for 9.1 Intro will begin on March 5. To view all dates available in March, go to:

http://www.lagcc.cuny.edu/Departments/ISMD/Training/Training-Schedule/ . Student training will begin sometime closer to the end of the Spring semester.

More details on training workshops and when faculty and staff will have access to the new production environment will be shared as that information becomes available.  In addition, we will send out further details announcements as this process develops, including a project timeline, links to CUNY Upgrade resources such as a site on the CUNY Commons, and other shared resources.

Please feel free to contact the Blackboard Support office at Blackboardsupport@lagcc.cuny.edu with questions, concerns, or your thoughts on the upgrade.  The next several months promise to be a busy time for Blackboard at LaGuardia, nonetheless, Blackboard 9.1 introduces several innovative new features that we are sure you will find useful.
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